
Prepare The Way of the Lord

(Isaiah 40:1-11, Mark 1:1-8)


The year 2021 is almost in our rear-view mirror and what a year it has been. The 
word God placed in my heart for this year was “Prepare”. Little did I know what that 
word would entail in my life as I pondered it.


Prepare for:

~	 My Dad’s 10-day hospitalization which revealed his recurring cancer diagnosis.

~	 My Dad’s home going two days after his hospital release.

~	 Cleaning out my parent’s home with over seventy years of  memories and 

treasures to be dispersed.

 ~	 Health issues and struggles that presented themselves in our family.

~	 Laying down my involvement in areas of  ministry and taking up new ones.

~	 Major home repairs which are just now being resolved.

~	 Most importantly---Christ’s return. Not only for myself  but in encouraging 

others to prepare.

No doubt you have had to prepare for changes in your own life and those of  your 

family.  It has been a trying year for many but also one of  hope as He has opened new 
ways of  ministering for On Wings. 


We set up a Resource Center to take in and distribute clothes, food, and hygiene 
products to those in need. If  you know of  a need or have one of  your own, please come 
see us.  We have provided for former addicts, the homeless, two local communities, 
partnered with law enforcement in providing needs they have encountered, and 
provided to some of  our families from these donated provisions.


The Resource Center is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM at 
500 South Church Street. Kay Eyler, Glenda Mott, and Carlice Roberts have worked 
hard to organize. If  you would like to volunteer on either of  these days to assist them in 
their process, call us at 336-829-5060. We need your assistance, and you just might 
enjoy helping, so come give it a try.


We were offered the opportunity to apply for a Family Grant from the Tom Davis 
Foundation and were approved. We will now be able to assist men and women inmates 
returning to society with the tools they need for a successful transition. If  you know of  
anyone who will soon be released and needs support, you can contact David Walters at 
On Wings of  Hope to obtain an application. Please read David's article in this newsletter 
for details about this program.


We look forward to great and mighty things that the Lord has in store for us in 2022.  
We believe it is Harvest time and we want to spread His Word and glorify His name in all 
we do and speak. Come join us for our Prayer Support night for a time of  praise, 
fellowship, and prayer. 


	 	 	 	 	 	 God Bless,

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Sandra





